

One Ashburton Place, Room 2133
Boston, Massachusetts 02108
Tel: (617) 727-7775
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618
Fax: (617) 727-4764
www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY
Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL
Lieutenant Governor

July 7, 2023

John Mangiaratti, Town Manager Town of Acton 472 Main Street Acton, Massachusetts 01702

RE:

Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Mr. Mangiaratti:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Town of Acton has been awarded a grant in the amount of \$50,000 for project management services. This funding coupled with active awards from fiscal years 2022 and 2023, brings the Department's support and commitment for this project to \$1,723,403.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

A copy of the executed contract is attached for your reference. Please note that the contract start date is July 7, 2023 and will run through June 30, 2024. The request for payment/disbursement

forms, along with the required quarterly reporting forms, are available on our website at www.mass.gov/e911. For any questions related to this process, please contact Angela Pilling, Fiscal Specialist, at (508) 821-7305.

You will be contacted shortly to attend a kick-off meeting that will address Development Grant funding, processes, and requirements.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Tem MRQ

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133
Boston, Massachusetts 02108
Tel: (617) 727-7775
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618
Fax: (617) 727-4764
www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL
Lieutenant Governor

July 7, 2023

Brian Gill, Chief Ayer Police Department 54 Park Street Ayer, Massachusetts 01432

RE:

Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Chief Gill:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Town of Ayer has been awarded a grant for the Ayer-Shirley Regional Emergency Communications Center in the amount of \$70,040 for equipment, specifically for priorities one and three through six, inclusive. No funding is awarded for software assurance.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

You will be contacted shortly to attend a kick-off meeting that will address Development Grant funding, processes, and requirements.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Tum mRQ

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133
Boston, Massachusetts 02108
Tel: (617) 727-7775
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618
Fax: (617) 727-4764
www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL
Lieutenant Governor

July 7, 2023

Donna Buckley, Sheriff Barnstable County Sheriff's Office 6000 Sheriff's Place Bourne, Massachusetts 02632

RE:

Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Sheriff Buckley:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Barnstable County Sheriff's Office has been awarded a grant in the amount of \$930,495 for equipment, specifically for CAD replacement.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

Attached please find the ISA requiring your signature. Please sign and date this agreement and return it to the Department at the address above. Once received, we will execute the agreement and provide you with a copy. The contract start date will be noted on the executed ISA and will run through June 30, 2024. The request for payment/disbursement forms, along with the required

quarterly reporting forms, are available on our website at www.mass.gov/e911. For any questions related to this process, please contact Angela Pilling, Fiscal Specialist, at (508) 821-7305.

You will be contacted shortly to attend a kick-off meeting that will address Development Grant funding, processes, and requirements.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Tem mRQ

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133 Boston, Massachusetts 02108 Tel: (617) 727-7775 TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618

TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 Fax: (617) 727-4764 www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY
Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL Lieutenant Governor

July 7, 2023

Matthew Sonnabend, Police Chief Barnstable Police Department 1200 Phinney's Lane Hyannis, MA 02601

RE:

Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Chief Sonnabend:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Town of Barnstable has been awarded a grant in the amount of \$373,090 for architectural services for the creation of a Regional Emergency Communications Center (RECC) in the Town of Barnstable.

In compliance with grant guidelines, prior to receiving grant funds under this award for category E Architectural and Engineering Services, the Town of Barnstable shall be required to submit an IMA consistent with Massachusetts law, executed by at least two (2) municipalities that are participating in the development of the facility, and that binds such municipalities to participate in the development of the facility.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

A copy of the executed contract is attached for your reference. Please note that the contract start date is July 7, 2023 and will run through June 30, 2024. The request for payment/disbursement forms, along with the required quarterly reporting forms, are available on our website at www.mass.gov/e911. For any questions related to this process, please contact Angela Pilling, Fiscal Specialist, at (508) 821-7305.

You will be contacted shortly to attend a kick-off meeting that will address Development Grant funding, processes, and requirements.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Tun MRQ

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133 Boston, Massachusetts 02108 Tel: (617) 727-7775 TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 Fax: (617) 727-4764

www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL Lieutenant Governor

July 7, 2023

Charles C. Kokoros, Mayor Town of Braintree 1 John F. Kennedy Memorial Drive Braintree, MA 02184

RE:

Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and

Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency

Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Mayor Kokoros:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Town of Braintree has been awarded a grant in the amount of \$3,570,221 for the creation of a Regional Public Safety Answer Point in the Town of Braintree. Funding is awarded for project management services (\$108,826), architectural services (\$300,000) and construction (\$3,161,395).

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

A copy of the executed contract is attached for your reference. Please note that the contract start date is July 7, 2023 and will run through June 30, 2024. The request for payment/disbursement

forms, along with the required quarterly reporting forms, are available on our website at www.mass.gov/e911. For any questions related to this process, please contact Angela Pilling, Fiscal Specialist, at (508) 821-7305.

You will be contacted shortly to attend a kick-off meeting that will address Development Grant funding, processes, and requirements.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Tom miRS

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133
Boston, Massachusetts 02108
Tel: (617) 727-7775
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618
Fax: (617) 727-4764
www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL
Lieutenant Governor

July 7, 2023

Robert W. Ogden, Sheriff Dukes County Sheriff's Office 149 Main Street Edgartown, Massachusetts 02539

RE:

Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Sheriff Ogden:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Dukes County Sheriff's Office has been awarded a grant in the amount of \$930,495 for equipment, specifically for CAD replacement.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

Attached please find the ISA requiring your signature. Please sign and date this agreement and return it to the Department. Once received, we will execute the agreement and provide you with a copy. The contract start date will be noted on the executed ISA and will run through June 30, 2024. The request for payment/disbursement forms, along with the required quarterly reporting forms, are available on our website at www.mass.gov/e911. For any questions related to this process, please contact Angela Pilling, Fiscal Specialist, at (508) 821-7305.

You will be contacted shortly to attend a kick-off meeting that will address Development Grant funding, processes, and requirements.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Tem mRQ

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133
Boston, Massachusetts 02108
Tel: (617) 727-7775
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618
Fax: (617) 727-4764
www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY
Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL Lieutenant Governor

July 7, 2023

Michael Mahoney, Director Town of Duxbury Regional Old Colony Communications Center 668 Tremont Street Duxbury, Massachusetts 02332

RE:

Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Director Mahoney:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Town of Duxbury has been awarded a grant for the Regional Old Colony Communications Center in the amount of \$2,771,292 for transition awards for the Town of Hanson (\$225,000) and the Town of Hanover (\$700,000); and equipment (\$1,846,292), specifically priorities five and six (funded at 50% for costs associated with member communities only) and priority thirteen. No funding is awarded for the infrastructure support agreement.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

A copy of the executed contract is attached for your reference. Please note that the contract start date is July 7, 2023 and will run through June 30, 2024. The request for payment/disbursement forms, along with the required quarterly reporting forms, are available on our website at www.mass.gov/e911. For any questions related to this process, please contact Angela Pilling, Fiscal Specialist, at (508) 821-7305.

You will be contacted shortly to attend a kick-off meeting that will address Development Grant funding, processes, and requirements.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,
Tem MRQ

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133
Boston, Massachusetts 02108
Tel: (617) 727-7775
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618
Fax: (617) 727-4764
www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL Lieutenant Governor

July 7, 2023

Gary M. Premo, Executive Director Metacomet Emergency Communications Center 14 Sharon Avenue, Second Floor Norfolk, Massachusetts 02056

RE:

Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Director Premo:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Metacomet Emergency Communications Center has been awarded a grant in the amount of \$1,501,024 to be used for: professional services (\$43,255) for a cybersecurity assessment; transition awards for the Town of Franklin (\$319,557), the Town of Mendon (\$232,405), the Town of Millville (\$116,203), the Town of Norfolk (\$90,783) the Town of Plainville (\$101,677) and the Town of Wrentham (\$127,096); and construction (\$470,048), specifically for a communications tower in Millville.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

A copy of the executed contract is attached for your reference. Please note that the contract start date is July 7, 2023 and will run through June 30, 2024. The request for payment/disbursement forms, along with the required quarterly reporting forms, are available on our website at www.mass.gov/e911. For any questions related to this process, please contact Angela Pilling, Fiscal Specialist, at (508) 821-7305.

You will be contacted shortly to attend a kick-off meeting that will address Development Grant funding, processes, and requirements.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Tem MRQ

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133
Boston, Massachusetts 02108
Tel: (617) 727-7775
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618
Fax: (617) 727-4764
www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL
Lieutenant Governor

July 7, 2023

Anne Camaro, Executive Director Nashoba Valley Regional Dispatch District 270 Barnum Road Devens, MA 01434

RE:

Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Director Camaro:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Nashoba Valley Regional Dispatch District has been awarded a grant in the amount of \$893,544 for equipment, specifically priorities one, two and five through eight, inclusive. No funding is awarded for comprehensive support.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

You will be contacted shortly to attend a kick-off meeting that will address Development Grant funding, processes, and requirements.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely.

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133
Boston, Massachusetts 02108
Tel: (617) 727-7775
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618
Fax: (617) 727-4764
www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL

MAURA T. HEALEY

Lieutenant Governor

July 7, 2023

Stephen Hooke, Director Public Safety Communications Department Town of Holbrook 300 South Franklin Street Holbrook, Massachusetts 02343

RE:

Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Director Hooke:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Town of Holbrook has been awarded a grant for the Holbrook Regional Emergency Communications Center in the amount of \$14,127,153 for transition awards for the Town of Rockland (\$168,007), the Town of Abington (\$360,760), the Town of Sherborn (\$303,850), the Town of Norwood (\$750,000) and the Town of Holliston (\$147,500); transition expenses for the Town of Norwood security measures (\$490,362) and the Holliston Police Department security measures (\$47,117); and equipment (\$11,859,557), specifically priorities two through four, six, eight through eleven, and fourteen through sixteen. No funding is awarded for maintenance, subscription fees, annual hosting fees, costs associated with bar code readers or MDT printers.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

A copy of the executed contract is attached for your reference. Please note that the contract start date is July 7, 2023 and will run through June 30, 2024. The request for payment/disbursement forms, along with the required quarterly reporting forms, are available on our website at www.mass.gov/e911. For any questions related to this process, please contact Angela Pilling, Fiscal Specialist, at (508) 821-7305.

You will be contacted shortly to attend a kick-off meeting that will address Development Grant funding, processes, and requirements.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Tun mRQ

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133
Boston, Massachusetts 02108
Tel: (617) 727-7775
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618
Fax: (617) 727-4764
www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY
Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL
Lieutenant Governor

July 7, 2023

Jennifer Macksey, Mayor City of North Adams 10 Main Street North Adams, Massachusetts 01247

RE:

Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Mayor Macksey:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the City of North Adams has been awarded a grant for the North Adams Regional Emergency Communications Center in the amount of \$331,019 for equipment, specifically priorities one and two.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

You will be contacted shortly to attend a kick-off meeting that will address Development Grant funding, processes, and requirements.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133

Boston, Massachusetts 02108

Tel: (617) 727-7775

TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618

Fax: (617) 727-4764

www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL
Lieutenant Governor

July 7, 2023

Richard Montuori, Chairman Northern Middlesex Regional Emergency Communications Center District 987 Whipple Road Tewksbury, Massachusetts 01876

RE: Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency

Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Chairman Montuori:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Northern Middlesex Regional Emergency Communications Center District has been awarded a grant in the amount of \$1,569,212 for professional services (\$42,850) for a cyber security assessment; transition awards for the Town of Dracut (\$279,609) and the Town of Tewksbury (\$316,258); and equipment (\$930,495), specifically priority three.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

You will be contacted shortly to attend a kick-off meeting that will address Development Grant funding, processes, and requirements.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Tem mRQ

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133

Boston, Massachusetts 02108

Tel: (617) 727-7775

TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618

Fax: (617) 727-4764

www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL Lieutenant Governor

July 7, 2023

David Stairs, Director
Patriot Regional Emergency Communications Center
59 Main Street
Pepperell, Massachusetts 01463

RE:

Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Director Stairs:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Patriot Regional Emergency Communications Center ("Center") has been awarded a grant in the amount of \$177,817 for transition award for the Town of Ashby (\$47,146); and equipment (\$130,671), priorities two and three.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

You will be contacted shortly to attend a kick-off meeting that will address Development Grant funding, processes, and requirements.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Time MRS

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133
Boston, Massachusetts 02108
Tel: (617) 727-7775
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618
Fax: (617) 727-4764
www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL
Lieutenant Governor

July 7, 2023

Michael Moriarty, Communications Director Rutland Regional Emergency Communications Center 240 Main Street Rutland, MA 01543

RE:

Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Director Moriarty:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Town of Rutland has been awarded a grant for the Rutland Regional Emergency Communications Center in the amount of \$804,440 for transition expenses for the Deputy Director's salary (\$73,950) and transition award for the Town of Warren (\$73,689); and equipment (\$656,801), specifically priority three.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

A copy of the executed contract is attached for your reference. Please note that the contract start date is July 7, 2023 and will run through June 30, 2024. The request for payment/disbursement

forms, along with the required quarterly reporting forms, are available on our website at www.mass.gov/e911. For any questions related to this process, please contact Angela Pilling. Fiscal Specialist, at (508) 821-7305.

You will be contacted shortly to attend a kick-off meeting that will address Development Grant funding, processes, and requirements.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely, Tum mRQ

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133 Boston, Massachusetts 02108 Tel: (617) 727-7775 TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 Fax: (617) 727-4764

www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL Lieutenant Governor

July 7, 2023

Robert Verdone, Executive Director Southeastern Massachusetts Regional 911 District 100 High Rock Road Foxborough, Massachusetts 02035

RE:

Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Director Verdone:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Southeastern Massachusetts Regional 911 District (SEMRECC) has been awarded a grant in the amount of \$2,430,000 for professional services (\$30,000), specifically for cybersecurity assessment; transition awards for the Town of Easton (\$300,000), the Town of Foxborough (\$150,000), the Town of Mansfield (\$150,000), and the Town of Norton (\$300,000); and construction (\$1,500,000), specifically debt service obligations incurred for the development of SEMRECC.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

A copy of the executed contract is attached for your reference. Please note that the contract start date is July 7, 2023 and will run through June 30, 2024. The request for payment/disbursement forms, along with the required quarterly reporting forms, are available on our website at www.mass.gov/e911. For any questions related to this process, please contact Angela Pilling, Fiscal Specialist, at (508) 821-7305.

You will be contacted shortly to attend a kick-off meeting that will address Development Grant funding, processes, and requirements.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,
Tem mRS

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133

Boston, Massachusetts 02108

Tel: (617) 727-7775

TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618

Fax: (617) 727-4764

www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL
Lieutenant Governor

July 7, 2023

Aaron Smith, Executive Director South Shore Regional Emergency Communications Center 210 Central Street Hingham, MA 02043

RE:

Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Director Smith:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the South Shore Regional Emergency Communications Center has been awarded a grant in the amount of \$1,451,807 for equipment, specifically priorities one through three, inclusive.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

You will be contacted shortly to attend a kick-off meeting that will address Development Grant funding, processes, and requirements.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely.

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133

Boston, Massachusetts 02108

Tel: (617) 727-7775

TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618

Fax: (617) 727-4764

www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY
Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL Lieutenant Governor

July 7, 2023

Gregory Lynskey, Director South Worcester County Communications Center 357 Main Street Webster, MA 01570

RE: Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency

Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Director Lynskey:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Town of Webster has been awarded a grant for the South Worcester County Communications Center in the amount of \$312,311 for transition expenses (\$22,998) specifically priorities four through six, inclusive; and equipment (\$289,313), specifically priorities one, two, three, and seven.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

A copy of the executed contract is attached for your reference. Please note that the contract start date is July 7, 2023 and will run through June 30, 2024. The request for payment/disbursement

forms, along with the required quarterly reporting forms, are available on our website at www.mass.gov/e911. For any questions related to this process, please contact Angela Pilling, Fiscal Specialist, at (508) 821-7305.

You will be contacted shortly to attend a kick-off meeting that will address Development Grant funding, processes, and requirements.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,
Tenu MRQ

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133
Boston, Massachusetts 02108
Tel: (617) 727-7775
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618
Fax: (617) 727-4764
www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL
Lieutenant Governor

July 7, 2023

Timothy Sherblom, Chief Holden Police Department 1370 Main Street Holden, MA 01520

RE:

Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Chief Sherblom:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Town of Holden has been awarded a grant for the Wachusett Regional Emergency Communications Center in the amount of \$98,914 for a transition award for the Town of Paxton (\$69,550); and equipment (\$29,364), specifically priorities one and two. No funding is awarded for maintenance.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

You will be contacted shortly to attend a kick-off meeting that will address Development Grant funding, processes, and requirements.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,
Tun mRQ

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133
Boston, Massachusetts 02108
Tel: (617) 727-7775
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618
Fax: (617) 727-4764
www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY
Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL Lieutenant Governor

July 7, 2023

Patrick Purcell, Fire Chief Westborough Fire Department 42 Milk Street Westborough, MA 01581

RE: Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and

Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency

Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Chief Purcell:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Town of Westborough has been awarded a grant in the amount of \$4,695,500 for the creation of a Regional Emergency Communications Center in the Town of Westborough. Funding is awarded for project management services (\$245,000); architectural services (\$488,000); and construction (\$3,962,500), priorities three and four.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

You will be contacted shortly to attend a kick-off meeting that will address Development Grant funding, processes, and requirements.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133
Boston, Massachusetts 02108
Tel: (617) 727-7775
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618
Fax: (617) 727-4764

www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL Lieutenant Governor

July 7, 2023

Erin Hastings, Executive Director Western Massachusetts Emergency Communications District 110 Church Street Chicopee, MA 01020

RE:

Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Director Hastings:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Western Massachusetts Emergency Communications District has been awarded a grant in the amount of \$2,521,690 for project management services (\$179,000); transition awards for the City of Chicopee (\$335,266), the Town of East Longmeadow (\$90,604), the Town of Longmeadow (\$88,786), the Town of Monson (\$65,176), and the Town of Ware (\$143,843); and equipment (\$1,619,015), specifically priorities three through six, inclusive.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

A copy of the executed contract is attached for your reference. Please note that the contract start date is July 7, 2023 and will run through June 30, 2024. The request for payment/disbursement forms, along with the required quarterly reporting forms, are available on our website at www.mass.gov/e911. For any questions related to this process, please contact Angela Pilling, Fiscal Specialist, at (508) 821-7305.

You will be contacted shortly to attend a kick-off meeting that will address Development Grant funding, processes, and requirements.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Tom miRQ

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133

Boston, Massachusetts 02108

Tel: (617) 727-7775

TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618

Fax: (617) 727-4764

www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL
Lieutenant Governor

July 7, 2023

Nina Barszcz, Dispatch Administrator Westfield Public Safety Communications 179 Apremont Way Westfield, MA 01085

RE:

Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Ms. Barszcz:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Town of Westfield has been awarded a grant for Westfield Public Safety Communications in the amount of \$106,313 for transition award for the Town of Southwick (\$100,000); and equipment (\$6,313). No funding is awarded for annual subscription fees.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

You will be contacted shortly to attend a kick-off meeting that will address Development Grant funding, processes, and requirements.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Tum mRQ

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133
Boston, Massachusetts 02108
Tel: (617) 727-7775
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618
Fax: (617) 727-4764
www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY
Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL Lieutenant Governor

July 7, 2023

Anthony Gentile Jr., Director Wilbraham Regional Emergency Communications Center 2780 Boston Road Wilbraham, MA 01095

RE:

Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Director Gentile:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2024 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Town of Wilbraham has been awarded a grant for the Wilbraham Regional Emergency Communications Center in the amount of \$283,623 for transition expenses for the Director's salary (\$82,200), and a transition award for the Town of Hampden (\$125,000); and equipment (\$76,423), specifically priority three.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

You will be contacted shortly to attend a kick-off meeting that will address Development Grant funding, processes, and requirements.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Tum m RS

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director